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Accounting Guidance Notes: 
Departmental Reserves
In Oracle Financials, the carry forward reserves do not automatically roll forward from one year end to the following year. This has to be done as a manual exercise involving posting reserves to each cost centre on natural account 99949 using a journal. This is a process carried out by the Financial Reporting team.

Once all the postings to departmental accounts are finalised at the beginning of September, the reserves which need posting to the next year can be calculated. This would be easy to do if it was the intention to copy the closing reserves for one year to become the opening reserves for the next year. However, many departments like to carry out a review of their reserves at the year end and move the reserves around between cost centres. This has the benefit for cost centres which, for example, just have cost in, having their brought forward reserves reduced to £0 thus making the brought forward reserve more meaningful. Many departments transfer the reserves to their main account eg ZT0000.

The Financial Reporting team carries out an exercise each September to allow departments and divisions to move around reserves between cost centres before entering the brought forward reserves for the next year into Oracle.

Process to deal with Reserves at Year End

In September each department will be sent a spreadsheet by their Divisional Financial Controller, which shows all of their reserves by cost centre as at the end of July. There is a column where departments can enter reserve transfers between the cost centres. The net sum of the transfer values should be zero, i.e. departments cannot increase or decrease their reserves.

The departments should then send back to their Divisional Financial Controller by the end of September (or any deadline given by Financial Reporting) the reserves which they want to show by cost centre.

The Financial Reporting team will then consolidate all of the divisional reserve returns and post them into Oracle in early October. 

How to deal with issues

For general queries on how this process will work in each division, please contact your Divisional Financial Controller.
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